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Zoning Division  


             

   Department of Urban Development  Marge Schmuckal


                                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Zoning Administrator                                                                                                           Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

April 12, 2001

Elizabeth Holton

18 Victoria Street

Portland, ME  04103

RE:
244 Veranda Street project – R-5 zone – 432-F-003

Dear Elizabeth,

Mayor Cheryl Leeman  asked me to confirm our conversation of April 5, 2001.  Again, I want to remind you that you still have some appeal rights. As I mentioned, I will let you know when the structural permit is issued for 244 Veranda Street. You would have 30 days from that date in which to file an appeal.  I am enclosing information at this time that explains the appeal process and what you would need to do to file an appeal.

As I stated, the R-5 zone presently does allow the addition of one more unit to an existing building still using the 3,000 sq. ft. of land area per unit.  However, Mayor Leeman has requested that City staff revisit this section of the ordinance to either clarify it, or to perhaps completely modify it.  I am setting up a staff meeting to begin this review sometime next week. Any text changes to the ordinance that the staff proposes will require a review by the Planning Board.  These will be public meetings. We will make sure that you will be notified of these meetings.  After the Planning Board reviews the revisions and gives their input, they will make a recommendation to the City Council.   Then the City Council will review those revisions and may make their own changes or will adopt the proposal.  It will then become part of the land use ordinance.

During our review of the permitted uses I am sure we will be looking at whether to allow an additional third unit to an existing building, still using the 3,000 square foot land area per unit requirement. Limiting addition sizes during this type of change of use would also be a consideration.  

If you would like to discuss any of these types of changes, I would be happy to discuss them with you.  Please feel free to contact me at 874-8695.

Very truly yours, 

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator 

CC: 
Mayor Cheryl Leeman


Mark Adelson, Housing and Neighborhood Services


Alex Jaegerman, Planning 


Sarah Hopkins, Planning


Penny Littell, Corporation Counsel
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